
We have seen His star in the east 

and have come to worship Him.ò 
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Advent is not only the first season in the ñTime of Christmas,ò it also marks 

the beginning of the Church year! Advent (from the Latin word adventus, 

which means ñcoming intoò) is a four-week period of preparation before 

Christmas. Just like during Lent, we forego our Hymn of Praise in our Sunday 

liturgy as a spiritual fast in order to prepare our hearts for our celebration of the 

Saviorôs birth. Finally, on Christmas Day, the Gloria in Excelsis is sung as our 

Hymn of Praise. The restraint that characterizes Advent is lifted, and joy 

overtakes the world at the news of the birth of the Christ child. 

The Lutheran Church, along with other western church bodies, sets the 

season of Advent as beginning on the fourth Sunday prior to Christmas Day, or 

the Sunday that falls closest to November 30, and lasting through the daytime 

services of December 24. Christmas begins with the evening services on 

December 24 and extends through the twelve days of Christmas.  

The birth of our Savior as a child two thousand years ago in Bethlehem 

prompted a poet in the nineteenth century to ask a very uncommon question in 

a hymn: ñWhat Child Is This?ò It was an uncommon question because it asked 

about the birth of a very uncommon child.  

What Child Is This? The angel who announced this childôs birth on 

Christmas Eve answered the question this way: ña Savior, who is Christ the 

Lord.ò In much the same way, the hymnwriter answered: ñThis, this is Christ 

the king.ò They want to shout out the identity of this Child for all to hear and 

believeé and celebrate! 

The goal of our Advent sermon series this year is that you would hear and 

believe in the unmatched blessing of our Lordôs incarnation. Our hymn helps us 

by making connections that teach us to appreciate the blessings that are ours 

through faith in the child who is God from before the foundations of the world, 

and who was born of the Virgin Mary. Confronted and comforted by this 

reality, with penitent and hope-filled hearts, we sing: ñHaste, haste to bring 

Him laud,ò ñHail, hail the Word made flesh,ò and ñJoy, joy, for Christ is born, 

The babe, the son of Mary!ò We invite you to join us as we praise His name! 
 

December 5: Midweek of Advent 1ðSermon: ñThe Child Who Is Zechariahôs Hopeò 

Bible Themes: Isaiah 40:1ï5; Luke 1:5ï25 

December 12: Midweek of Advent 2ðSermon: ñThe Child Who Is a Virginôs Great Sonò 

 Bible Themes: Judges 13:2ï7; Luke 1:26ï38 

December 19: Midweek of Advent 3ð{ŜǊƳƻƴΥ ά¢ƘŜ /ƘƛƭŘ ²Ƙƻ Lǎ WƻƘƴΩǎ Wƻȅέ 

 Bible Themes: 2 Samuel 6:12ï23; Luke 1:39ï45 

Christmas Eveð{ŜǊƳƻƴΥ ά¢ƘŜ /ƘƛƭŘ ²Ƙƻ Lǎ ǘƘŜ [ƻǊŘέ  

 Bible Themes: Isaiah 9:2ï7; Titus 2:11ï14; Luke 2:1ï14 

In Christ, Pastor Maschke 

http://www.facebook.com/blcscarsoncity/
http://www.facebook.com/blcscarsoncity/
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Presidentôs Post 

It is Christmas time againé 
  and for many, including myself,  

it is a favorite time of the year.   

 
 When you think of Christmas, what comes to mind?  What if you asked 

your children or grandchildren?   What might we hear?   Santa would be high on the list, I think, followed by 

presents, decorated trees, too much food, snow, Rudolf, Frosty and the like.  I think we all hope that Jesus 

and the gift of Our Savior and, through him, the gift of salvation, would be at the top of the list for everyone.   

However, year after year, it seems more and more secular traditions and commercialism obscure the true 

meaning of Christmas.    

 

 Many Christians have been disappointed that people donôt say ñMerry Christmasò as much anymore, 

favoring the more secular ñHappy Holidays.ò  A concern certainly, but a greater concern in my mind, is los-

ing the meaning and sanctity of Christmas altogether.    

 

 The etymology of the word Christmas, as set forth in Wiktionary.org, ñFrom late Old Eng-

lish CristesmÞsse (ñChrist's mass, Christ's festivalò); equivalent to Christ +  -mas.ò  The phrase ñKeep Christ 

in Christmasò is apt and the intent from the very beginnings of this celebration of the Nativity.   

 

 So, with so much secularization of Christmas, how do we, as Godôs people, keep our hearts and minds 

in the proper place?  I suggest by making an overt effort to do so, keep Christ in your heart and mind, do His 

work throughout the Christmas season, and indeed, throughout the year.   Attend church, pray often, read the 

Scriptures, and be faithful followers of Christ.   

 

 One thing our family does as a Christmas tradition in that endeavor is an annual Christmas Eve read-

ing of the Christmas story as told in Luke, Chapter 2.   To come full circle, bringing secular and faith tradi-

tions together in the Charlie Brown Christmas television program, the young theologian, Linus Van Pelt, fa-

mously says, ñLights, please?ò and quotes from Scripture: 
 

"And there were in the same country shepherds abiding in the field, keeping watch over their 

flock by night. And lo, the angel of the Lord came upon them, and the glory of the Lord shone 

round about them: and they were sore afraid. And the angel said unto them, 'Fear not: for be-

hold, I bring unto you good tidings of great joy, which shall be to all people.  For unto you is 

born this day in the City of David a Savior, which is Christ the Lord.  And this shall be a sign 

unto you; Ye shall find the babe wrapped in swaddling clothes, lying in a manger.ô  And sud-

denly there was with the angel a multitude of the heavenly host, praising God, and saying, 

'Glory to God in the highest, and on earth peace, good will toward men.' "  

[Luke 2:8-14 KJV] 
  

 Linus then tells Charlie Brown, and all of us, ñThatôs what Christmas is all aboutéò and indeed he is 

wise; may we all remember his wisdom. 
 

 

May God bless each of you that you may ñfear notò and  

might know those ñgood tidings of great joyò this Christmas! 

       In His service,  
        Brian Filter, Elder 

 



Elderôs Page 

Long ago, at many times and in many ways, God spoke to our fathers by the prophets,  

but in these last days he has spoken to us by his Son 

Heb 1:1-2a 
 

The bigger the company or agency one works for, the less likely one will work directly with, or even 

meet, the ñbig bossò of the entire organization.  In some cases, the boss may not even work at that loca-

tion or in the same state.  To meet the boss can be a thrilling experience, and to work directly with him or 

her, can be either intimidating (if the boss is there to fix a mistake you made) or exciting (if the project 

you are working on is important enough for the boss to pitch in and help). 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

During Advent, we remember when God came down and dwelt among humanity, the biggest ñbossò of all 

rubbing shoulders with the lowliest of his ñworkersò.  Unlike some executives who wouldnôt be caught 

dead getting dirty doing the minimum wage jobs, or even flying coach, Jesus lived a humble, lower class 

life like the common people, his own two feet or a fishing boat for transportation.  But he wasnôt here just 

to see how the other half lived.  We had a big problem and he was here to fix it. 

 

The verse above from Hebrews points out how important this transition was.  No longer would we hear 

the word of the Lord through prophets, we would hear it from God himself.  Many religions have claimed 

that their god(s) came down to earth as humans, but usually to make mischief or for their own gratifica-

tion.  Our God came down because we had a problem that we couldnôt solve ourselves, a problem that 

was a matter of life and death.  Not to condemn or take vengeance on us for our disobedience, but to take 

the death sentence we deserved and free us from the slavery to sin we found ourselves in.  Then to rise 

from the dead to demonstrate his power and authority over death itself. 

 

No other religion offers this kind of message full of hope, forgiveness, and compassion.  This advent, we 

once again remember the starting point of this extraordinary chain of events, God coming down to dwell 

with his people; when the biggest boss of all came to meet us. 

In His Word, Pˉ˃ʕ Eʫɲʍᴍ,  

Elder, Bethlehem Lutheran Church 
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 Interested in getting to know your new assigned elder, donôt hesitate to contact him.   

 Please see below the assignments. 

  Adam-Denison   Dennis Strange   775-434-7285 

      Devlin-Hudson     Jeff Davey     775-790-1964 

      Jackson-Maruca    Paul Eckert     775-720-8724 

      Maschke-Spiker    Josh Karges     775-230-6212 

      Stafford-Zuber    Ed Gansberg     775-722-0161 
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Mission Highlights. 

ððððððððððððððððððððððððððððððð- 
Bethlehem Lutheran Church Mission Trip June 15-22, 2019 

 

MMMðMonthly Missionary MealsðFund Raisers 

MMMôs are being scheduled to raise the funding for our short-term mission trip  

to Guatemalað 

(recommended donation will be $5 per person ï All funds will be going towards the trip). 

 

Plan to come to our next fund raiser on January 20th. 
 

 

Future fund raising meals: 
 MMM Events  Presenters     Theme 

 1/20   Rev. Steven & Cynthia Shumacher   Ghana, West Africa 

 2/17   Jon Oetting     Guinea, West Africa 

ððððððððððððððððððððððððððððððð- 

Thank the Lord!! 
 

 

 

Thanksgiving baskets were assembled December 17th and  

14 baskets of food were distributed to members of the congregation  

and the community members.   

 

 

Thank you for all your donations! 

We couldnôt have done it without you!! 
 

 
 

 

Mission Opportunities supported by Bethlehem LutheranðMissouri Synod Churchðlocated 

in the narthex are flyers for the family of Rev Douglas & Angela Thompson family who is serving 

the Lord in Ghana, West Africa and Rev. Brian and Amanda Gauthier and family who is serving the 

Lord in Panama.  Please feel free to take a flyer, read about the work these families are doing and , if 

you so desire, donate to support them. 

Lutheran Church Extension Fundðwhere investments build ministry.  Because of your congregationôs partnership with 

Lutheran Church Extension Fund, we invite you to strengthen that relationship by investing through a special note we are making 

available for a limited time:  our 40-month note at 4%.  Your can invest as little as $500 up to $40,000.  This investment would 

allow us to support the growing needs of even more LCMS individuals, organizations, schools and churches.  If you are interest-

ed in more information, please contact Lora, church Secretary. 



Celebration of Christmas Open House!! 

1840 Ivy Street, Carson City 

 

                      Pastor & Anna Maschke will be hosting an open house from  

2:00pm-5:00pm on Sunday, December 16th. 

 

All members are invited to attend.   

The will have lots of sweets to share. 

Spread the word!  Come join us! 

 

                              Pastor, Anna, Ali, Josiah & Abi 
 

Bethlehem Lutheran Church Giving Tree 
 

The holiday season is approaching and it is time to get together with  

Christ in our hearts to help give to others in our community who are 

in need.  We will be working with the Carson City School District 

and the Carson City Senior Center. 

 

Tags are available for taking from the Giving Tree!! 

Please return wrapped gifts by Sunday, December 16th. 

Any questions, please contact  

Nancy Dunlap at 267-2183 or Sharon Richison at 720-0992. 

Church and School Staff Christmas Party 

December 4, 2018ð6:00-8:00pm 
 

Where:  Bethlehem Lutheran Church fellowship hall. 

Church council, all board members, church and school staff,  

pre-school teachers and day care workers are invited to attend  

(plus one guest)!  

                  We will be taking donations for Toys for Tots. 

                 Please bring an unwrapped childrenôs gift. 
Please RSVP by December 1 to Sandy Coleman or Lora Spiker.  (882-5252) 
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Help is needed! 
 

 

If you can help, please contact the individuals below for more details. 
 
 

Food Pantry assistanceðTuesday, and Fridaysð11:00amð1:00pm-(Sally Allen 721-4629) 

 Food bank dutyðTuesday, Sally Allen; Friday Nancy Dunlap (come and help). 
 

New hours are scheduled for the start of January, so if you are interested in assisting, 

training will be available also. 

 

New hours and days are Mondays from 2:30pm-4:30pm and Fridays from 11:00amð

1:00pm. 

 

Advent Tea is scheduled for December 2nd.  All ladies and girls are invited.  We are in need 

of cookies and small nativity figures for centerpieces.  Contact Lynn Tappan for information. 
 

Live Nativity is scheduled for December 8th 6:00-8:00pmðor sign up on the chart in the 

narthex. 

Call Josh Gansberg (775-443-7640)  

 

 

Description of a volunteer:  A person who freely offers his or her services. 

 

Offering envelopes for 2019 will be placed in mailboxes by  

December 16th. 

 

 

 If you are tithing by using bill pay or online giving, offering envelopes will not automatically 

be issued to you.  If you would still like to receive offering envelopes or have not received 

them by December 16th, please contact me. 

 

Note:  Giving statements will be in mailboxes no later than Sunday January 20, 2019. 

Financial SecretaryðDarlene McClurg (224-5466) 

 



 

Still looking for a permanent Organist.  Spread the word, or if you know any-

one, speak with them and have them apply for this paid position. 

Organist Needed: Would you like to play our magnificent pipe organ?   

Opportunities are available to play for our worship services.  If you or someone 

you know is interested in glorifying God with their musical abilities, please no-

tify Pastor Maschke or your Elder or leave a message with Lora in the Church 

Office at 882-5252 or by email at lspiker@blcs.org. 

 

Church Choir and Bell Choir are looking for your voice and your hands. 

 

  Contact Susan Misner if you are interested and connect with her for practice dates and times. 

 

ððððððððððððððððððððððððððððððððððððððððð- 

Scrip 
Do you shop?  Do you eat out?   

Do you know you can support our schools by filling out a form??? 

 

Complete the family order form that is located in the narthex and purchase gift cards for 

friends, family and/or yourself. Return the form to the church 

office and the following week your gift cards will be available 

to pick up or it will be placed in your box.  Each retailer gives 

the school a rebate and that rebate is divided between Bethle-

hem Lutheran School and Sierra Lutheran High school.  Order 

forms are also available at slhs.com and blcs.org. 

Please participate in this wonderful program. 
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Community Crafters for Any and All ages 
Do you knit, crochet, quilt, paint, etc.? 

 

 

Tuesday, December 18th @3:00pm and  

every Saturday @10:30am. 
 

Are you interested in sharing and/or teaching  

your crafty talents to other interested 

 ladies and young adults,  

     come and visit the crafter meeting. 

 

Bring a project, work on it and share ideas with other club members. 

 

Any questions, contact Sally Allen at 841-5561. 



Sunday School Corner 
 

 

 

 

 

Please invite the children in your lives to join us this year!   

For more information about Sunday School or our youth programs,  

please contact Lora Strange 307-349-7946 or Josh Gansberg 775-443-7640. 

Thank you for all your help, support and prayers. 

ðððððððððððððððððððððððððððð 
 

Youth Leader neededðWe have a small youth group that is in need of a dynamic leader.   

Do you consider yourself interested and capable, love to work with the 

young adults of this church?  Talk with Pastor Maschke. 
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The Sunday School is taking a break from our regular Sunday School classes 

during December.  We would like to acknowledge at the end of our 1st quarter 

that there were 3 students that had perfect attendance! Abi Maschke, Noah 

Manning, and Cora Manning all received a Yogurt Beach gift card for their ded-

ication attending Sunday School!  Congratulations! 

 
In lieu of classes this month, the Sunday School classes will be practicing our annual Christmas 

Program scheduled for Dec. 16th at the 10:30am service.  Our program is called, What Child is 

This? and goes along with the Advent series for Sundays and midweek services throughout the Ad-

vent season.  The program is for children and youth of all ages and is a great opportunity to help 

share the Christmas story.  If you know a child that would like to be involved, they can jump in at 

any time.  Please join us for the service on Dec, 16th to support our Sunday School program!  A do-

nut reception to follow after the 10:30 service.   

 

Also, coming up is our All Youth Day on December 15th.  From 9am to 11am is our Christmas 

program dress rehearsal, which is extremely important for all kids who are involved with the Christ-

mas program to be there!  From 11am to 2pm, we will have gingerbread houses, games, crafts, and 

Christmas shopping available for any child who wishes to participate.  This includes children in our 

congregation, friends, family or community members. The Christmas shop is a fundraiser to raise 

money for sending our high school youth to the National Youth Rally coming up in July 

2019.  Please take a look at announcements for donations for Christmas bags and Christmas shop 

donations and help for All Youth Day.  We need many volunteers to help make All Youth Day a 

success! For more information on any upcoming events in or the Christmas program, please contact 

Josh Gansberg or Lora Strange. 



 

.ŜǘƘƭŜƘŜƳ [ǳǘƘŜǊŀƴ {ŎƘƻƻƭ bŜǿǎ 
                                       DǊŀŘŜ tǊŜǎŎƘƻƻƭ ǘƘǊƻǳƎƘ уǘƘ ƎǊŀŘŜ 

 

Information regarding the school may be found on the school website www.blcs.org 
 

Upcoming Events 

December 7th      Spelling Bee @12:30pm 

Decenber 10th-14th  Scholastic Book Fair open during school hours  

      located in Luther Hall 

December 14th    preschool-8th grade Christmas Program @9:00am  

            1st-8th grade Christmas Program @7:00pm 

December 20th   Geography Bee @1:00pm 

December 21st   Christmas Chapel @8:30am 

December 22nd    Jan 6thðChristmas BreakðSchool and Daycare closed 

 
 

(CPTL) - The Christian Parent Teacher League is an organization comprised of parents and teachers of 

Bethlehem Lutheran School.  The purpose is to provide financial support of items that the school budget does 

not allow.  This is a great opportunity to find out how you can get involved and meet other parents. Like 

Yankee Candles?  They have raised $6,737 so far.  Buy some holiday gifts by going on line 

yankeecandlesfundraising.com, type in group#990051711.  They will receive the profits until 1/10/19. 
 

Robotics club (Tuesday 3:00-4:30pm) currently has 13 students ranging from grades 5ð8.  We have 5 student 

Lego EV3 robots so we work in groups of two or three.  We are learning the software to allow the robots to 

talk, smile, follow lines on the floor and avoid obstacles.  I tell the students that the Lego EV3 robot is a smaller 

version of the Tesla car.  With more programming and sensors, we will be able to have the robot navigate a 

maze or a typical house without running into walls or other obstacles.  In a few weeks, we will build a Sumo 

wrestling board and each group will ñfightò their robot against another group to see who is the champion Sumo 

robotic wrestler.  I always can use an interested parent or friend to help with purchasing plywood and paint and 

building mazes, and other robotic challenges and help with teaching and managing the students.  No experience 

needed  Visitors are always welcome.  If you are interested in helping, contact Lonnie Karges.  This program is 

also eligible for PSP hours. 

ññññññññðñññññññññññññññññ-ñññññññññññññññññññññññññ 

Box Tops for EducationñPlease place your box tops in the cereal box in the narthex. 
They will be used by the school for rebates for the school to use. 

ðððððððððððððððððððððððððððððððððððððð

ððððð 

Preschool & Kindergarten 

We feature a curriculum based program that includes circle time, centers, art, 

                    music, snack, outdoor play and Bible time. 
See www.blcs.org to find all pertinent information. 

ñ ñññññññññññññññññññññññññññññññññññññññññññññññññññññññññññññññññ 

 Schedule for Sierra Lutheran High School   

Upcoming Fun Dates: 

March 26thðAnnual Dinner Auction 
If you would like more information, contact Stephanie Simpson 450-4182 
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Lutheran Women In Mission 
 

All women are invited to join us as we continue to  
ñServe the Lord with Gladnessò. 

 
 

 

December 2  Our 56th Advent Tea is scheduled 2:00pm-4:00pm. 
 

All ladies are invited for fun, fellowship and tea and cookies. 
 

Cookies are needed!!!  
(please bring Friday office hours 9:00-4:00 or Saturday, 12/1 10:00-1:00)  

and also small nativity figures for centerpieces 

(labeled with your name so we can return them to you)  
(please bring by November 30ðthey will be returned after the tea). 

 
Coats for Christðcoat collection box located in narthex. We will accept all gently 

used coats (all sizes), hats, scarves, gloves/mittens.   
 

December 11 @6:00pmðLWML annual potluck.   Please join us!! 
 

December 15ðWe will be singing Christmas carols at local nursing homes  
Meet at church at 2:45pm. Come and join us. 

 
God bless you allðPresident Lynn Tappan 

 
The LWML motto is ñServe the Lord with Gladness!ò  ð Psalm 100:2 
ðððððððððððððððððððððððððððððððððððððððððððððððð 

 
=====================================================  
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Silver LightsðMen and women (age 50+) are 

welcome to come ! 
ðððððððððððððððððððððððððððð 

11:30am Luncheon in the Fellowship Hall  

Wednesday, December 19, 2018  Come and join us. 

Menõs Breakfast & Bible Study 
 

held every Friday from 6:30am-7:30am at Black Bear Diner  

   900 S. Carson Street, Carson City 
 Spend Friday morning studying and discussing the Scriptures for the upcoming 

weekend  

while enjoying fellowship with one another. 



 

 

Orphan Grain Train 
Sparks, Nevada 

 

Relief for Human Need Worldwide 
An LCM recognized service organization 

Sponsored by Bethlehem Lutheran Church, organized by Curt and Diane Drumm. 
 

Mission Statement:  In loving response to Christ the Servant, the Orphan Grain Train movement encour-

ages and enables Godôs people to share personal and material resources in bringing Christôs name and 

character to needy people both far and near.  Sometimes that character expresses itself as a word well 

spoken, sometimes as a bandage well applied, and sometimes as a child well fed. 

 

What is Orphan Grain Train?  Orphan Grain Train is a 501c3 nonprofit Christian volunteer network 

that shares personal and material resources with needy people in American and around the world.  Grain 

Train volunteers gather donations of clothing, medical supplies, food, Christian literature, and other aids 

to meet real needs.  The Orphan Grain Train movement is a loving response to Jesus Christôs example as 

a servant and His love for us. 
 

The following list contains items you may have, just collecting dust in your basement, attic or storage 

unit.  We would love to have any of the following items: 
 

Clothes (gently used or new): infant, childrenôs, menôs and womenôs clothes, clean, wearable shoes, new 

underwear (we do not accept used undergarments). 
 

Infant Supplies:  cloth and disposable diapers and layettes. 
 

Miscellaneous items: bicycles, sports equipment (soccer balls, basketballs, baseball equipment, shoes, 

goals, etc.). 
 

Hygiene Supplies: hygiene kits, sanitary products for women, toothbrushes, diapers for adults and babies, 

towels, washcloths. 
 

School Supplies:  school kits, backpacks, new coloring books, crayons, new pens and pencils, loose-leaf 

paper and notebooks. 
 

Medical Equipment and Supplies: bed and bath linens, sheets, disposable gowns and gloves, hospital 

beds (hand-crank with vinyl mattresses), prosthetic limbs, walkers, wheelchairs, crutches and canes, 

stethoscopes, blood pressure cuffs, and otoscopes. 

 

Any questions, please contact Curt or Diane Drumm #815-0333. 

 

The yellow receptacle is located in Fellowship Hall. 
 

Thank you to all for the amazing amounts of donations we have received 

and delivered to the Grain Train Organization.  Keep them coming!!! 
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FOOD  PANTRY ASSISTANCE 

Families Jan. Feb. Mar. Apr. May June July Aug. Sept. Oct. Nov. Dec. YTD 
Total 

2018 12 20 19 20 13 19 18 17 15 15   168 

2017 3 2 9 17 8 8 12 8 19 16 14 11 127 

2016 5 7 11 5 12 5 2 4 7 3 6 2 69 

2015 13 15 11 10 5 15 8 9 7 7 10 10 120 

Bethlehem Lutheran Food Pantry 

Food Pantry times are Tuesdays and Fridays from 11:00amð1:00pm 
and is open to all members of the community.  Please spread the word. 

If interested in volunteering to assist with the Food Pantry  

(Duties include stocking the shelves with donated food and assisting the walk-in 

patrons),  

contact Sally Allen for more information. (cell #721-4629) 

Our pantry is in need of canned vegetables, canned soups, peanut butter,  

macaroni and cheese, and cans of tuna fish and pasta sauce. 

Personal productsðdeodorants, toothpastes, and shampoos. 

Thank you to all who have donated this past year. 

With your support, thousands of hungry people will gain access to nutritious food and 

hope for a better future.  

New Food Pantry hours starting January are Mondays 2:30-4:30pm and Friday 

11:00am-1:00pm  Come and help. 
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        ñMITES FOR MISSIONSò  
          YEAR-TO-DATE total is $601.49 

Januaryð78.27,  Februaryð79.84,  Marchð37.83,   

Aprilð49.78, May $76.95, June $58.46, Julyð$57.25, Augustð$63.12 

Septemberð$27.30, October $72.69, Novemberð$ 

God Bless & Thanks to Bethlehemôs Men, Women & Children  

for their support!   
PLEASE KEEP PUTTING YOUR LOOSE CHANGE IN YOUR MITE BOXES 



Altar Guild 

Faith Lee & Dianne Medlock 
 

Elders 
         Sun, Dec. 2  Josh Karges 

         Wed., Dec 5  Paul Eckert 

         Sun, Dec. 9  Jeff Davey 

         Wed. Dec. 12  Paul Eckert 

         Sun, Dec. 16  Dennis Strange 

         Wed. Dec 19  Dennis Strange 

         Sun. Dec. 23  Ed Gansberg 

         Mon. Dec. 24 @5:00pm Jeff Davey 

         Mon. Dec 24 @7:00pm Josh Karges  

         Tues. Dec 25  Dennis Strange 

         Sun, Dec. 30  Jeff Davey 
 

Ushers 
 

Sun, Dec 2  8:00am  Jeff Bargmann. Stan Zuber,  

    Steve White 

 10:30am George Parmenter, Paul Eckert,  

    Tom Ruhoff 

Wed, Dec 5 6:300pm  Warren Coles, Jarvis Maning, 

     Charles Kihm, Zachary Karges 

Sun, Dec 9  8:00am  Jeff Bargmann, Stan Zuber, 

    Steve White 

 10:30am George Parmenter, Paul Eckert, 

    Tom Ruhoff 

Wed, Dec 12 6:30am   Ed Gansberg, Josh Gansberg, 

     Clay Soderstrom, Chris Soderstrom 

     Marti Woisz 

Sun, Dec 16  8:00am   Marhsall Henningesen, Jeff Davey, 

     Jim Barrett 

 10:30am Curt Drumm Todd Suessmith, 

    Leonard Frederick, Bob Spiker 

Wed, Dec 19 6:30pm Josh Karges, Alan Callanan,  

   Chris Taylor 

Sun, Dec. 23 8:00am  Marshall Henningsen, Jeff Davey, 

   Jim Barrett 

 10:30am  Curt Drumm, Todd Suessmith, 

   Leonard Frederick, Bob Spiker 

 Mon, Dec 24 5:00pm  George Parmenter, Paul Ecker,  

    Tom Ruhoff 

 7:00pm  Hal Martin, Gary Jenkins, Hunter 

   Lamprecht, Pierce Lamprecht 

Tues, Dec 25 10:00am  Henry Wentzlaff, Skippy Allen, 

   Brian Filter, Bob Larson 

Sun, Dec 30  8:00am  Warren Coles, Jarvis Manning,  

    Charles Kihm, Zachary Karges  

 10:30am Jim Gansberg, Lee Labahn, 

    Alex Bernhard  

Happy New Year! 

Greeters 
To volunteer, call greeting coordinator,  

Mary Ann Meals, 297-3721  
 

Sun, Dec. 2    8:00am Marshall & Mandy Henningsen 

                      10:30am Del & Heather Bugg 

Wed, Dec 5-   6:30pm Del & Heather Bugg 

Sun, Dec. 9    8:00am   Sally Allen 

                      10:30am   DeAnna McDaniel-Blomberg 

Wed, Dec 12- 6:30pm Diane Drumm 

Sun, Dec. 16   8:00am   Dianne Medlock 

                       10:30am   Char Sakakeeny 

Wed. Dec, 19  6:30pm Dianne Medlock 

Sun, Dec 23    8:00am Hal & Debra Martin 

                      10:30am DeAnna McDaniel-Blomberg 

Mon. Dec 24   5:00pm Mary Ann Meals 

                        7:00pm Ed & Rachel Gansberg 

Tues. Dec 25-10:00am Mary Ann Meals 

Sun, Dec. 30   8:00am     

                      10:30am   Ed & Rachel Gansberg 
 

Acolytes  

Sun, Dec2       8:00am  Aiden Fredlund 

                        10:30am  Clayton Jones 

Wed, Dec 5      6:30pm  Chloe Friend 
   

 Sun, Dec 9       8:00am  Charles Gagen 

                        10:30am  Chayce Friend 

Wed, Dec 12    6:30pm  James Wallace 

Sun,  Dec 16    8:00am  Leo Gagen 

                        10:30am  William Strange 

Wed, Dec 19  6:30pm  Nicholas Strange 
Sun,  Dec 23     8:00am  Aiden Fredlund 

                         10:30am  Dylan Friend 

Mon, Dec 24     5:00pm  Ali Maschke 

 7:00pm  Madelyn Monson 

Tues, Dec 25   10:00am  Nicholas Strange 

Sun, Dec 30  8:00am  Pierce Lamprecht 

 10:30am James Wallace 
 

Videographer 
Sun, Dec.2 Wayne Allen 

Sun, Dec.9 Dylan Friend 

Sun, Dec. 16 Hunter Lamprecht 

Sun, Dec. 23 Christopher Soderstrom 

Sun, Dec. 30   Eric Thomas 
 

Altar Flowers 
Sun, Dec 2      Dianne Medlock and family 

Sun, Dec 9   Wulff Family 

Sun, Dec 16  Terri Ann Stafford & Family 

Sun, Dec 23    Bugg Family 

Sun, Dec 30 Wentzlaff Family 

Serving the Lord in December 
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December 3  Ben Martin 

   Kathleen White 

   Nolan Wasson 

December 4  Michelle Schober 

December 7  Mary Ann Meals 

December 11  Heather Reyburn 

December 12  Dolores Householder 

December 15  Gayle Douglas 

December 16  James Wallace 

   Madelyn Monson 

December 19  Kelli Soderstrom 

December 20  Delbert Bugg 

   Kathy Stafford 

   Wayne Allen 

December 21  Harry Swanston 

   Lee Labahn 

   Shane Barry 

December 22  Christina Monson 

   Kevin Baxter 

December 23  Priscilla Aviles 

December 26  Steve Boeche 

December 29  Christen Fretter 

   Tyler Roach 

December 30  Sharon Wentzlaff 

December 31  Skippy Allen 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

December 3    Years 
Earl & Dianne Medlock  36 
 

December 13 

Mike & Bethany Coughlin  10 
 

December 14 

John & Jeanne Denison  34 
 

December 15 

Jim & Donna Partington  33 
 

December 17 

Curt & Diane Drumm   41 
 

December 22  
George & Barbara Parmenter 39 
 

December 28 

Dennis & Lora Strange  16 

Mohammad & Mahshid Azizi   3 

    
 

REMINDER:  

Please feel free to submit articles or information for the 

weekly bulletins and/or newsletter.  Input is due in the 

church office by Wednesday at noon each week.    

                    Thanks,       Lora Spiker, Church Secretary  
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